
 Judy Raw Water Pump Station Replacement Project 
Bid Opening 

Tuesday, November 3, 2020 
 

 

Pursuant to Governor Inslee’s Proclamation 20-28.8, District meetings will be held virtually through 
ZOOM Cloud Meetings.  
 
A bid opening for the purposes of determining the lowest responsive responsible bid for the Judy Raw 
Water Pump Station Replacement Project was conducted via Zoom virtual meetings at Public Utility 
District No. 1 of Skagit County located at 1415 Freeway Drive, Mount Vernon, Washington, on Tuesday, 
November 3, 2020. 
 
In attendance were District staff: Mark Semrau, P.E., P.M.P, Capital Projects Manager; Cathy Langlow, 
Deputy Auditor; and Catherine Price, Contract Coordinator.  Also in attendance via Zoom were District 
staff: Brandt Barnes, Inspector; Mike Benton, Project Manager; Karen Morgan, Data Technician; 
Michelle Peters, Engineering Administrative Assistant; Rob Sager, Maintenance Operator; Chris Shaff, 
P.E., Planning Engineer; George Sidhu, P.E., General Manager; Sam D. Shipp, P.E., Capital Projects 
Manager; Mark C. Handzlik, P.E., Engineering Manager; and Sharon Mataya, Customer Service 
Supervisor.   
 
Other members (some are not identified) in attendance via Zoom were: Josh Schoneman, Reece; Neil, 
Derian, Inc.; AAB1500; John Montgomery, PCI; Brandon Wallman, IMCO; Virginia Fullner, Strider; 
Mitchell Sorestad, IMCO; Novella Randall, Award; Strider Construction; Chris O’ Day Faber; iphone; 
Dana Orbe, Interwest; Derek Isenhart, Tiger; John Ogorsolka, McClure; Dan Burwell, RH2; IMCO; Andy 
Powers, Service Electric; Ryder Fleming, JH Kelly; Sean Stecher, Milne Elec; Loren Dorrah; 360-577-
5561; Dave Freeze, Ferguson; Jamie; Boss Const; Marke; Michael Hanna; 360-398-2300; April Nault, 
Northbound Masonry; Mark Borton, RAZZ; David Hoskins, SQI; 425-348-0115; and 360-319-2505. 
 
Capital Projects Manager Semrau opened the meeting at 10:01 AM.   
 
Capital Projects Manager Semrau began by reviewing upcoming projects the Districts plans to bid. 
 
Capital Projects Manager Semrau introduced District staff members to assist with the bid opening. 
 
Capital Projects Manager Semrau announced that the 14 bids which were received by the District would 
be opened in random order and read aloud.  The results were as follows: 

Ranking Company Bid as Submitted Corrected Bid 
 Engineer’s Estimate $3,123,715.00  

1 McClure & Sons, Inc. $2,725,830.31  
2 Reece Construction Company $2,779,770.00  
3 Tiger Construction $2,898,143.50  
4 IMCO $2,912,140.00  
5 Strider Construction $2,992,140.50  
6 Interwest Construction, Inc. $3,085,740.00  
7 Boss Construction $3,086,253.21 $3,088,404.76 
8 Harbor Pacific $3,172,540.00  
9 Pacific Civil & Infrastructure $3,202,920.00  
10 Equity Builders $3,234,385.00  
11 Faber Construction $3,275,579.20  
12 Award Construction $3,319,015.00  
13 Razz Construction $3,360,787.50  
14 Derian, Inc. $3,363,693.00 $3,363,693.13 



 

Capital Projects Manager Semrau announced the apparent low bidder and stated that once the bids were 
tabulated, results would be posted on BXWA.com and SkagitPUD.org. 
 
With nothing further to discuss, the Judy Raw Water Pump Station Replacement Project bid-opening was 
adjourned at 10:31 AM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Catherine Price, Contract Coordinator 


